
 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

It has been another great year at Panania North and I would like to thank all of our lovely parents, students and staff for 
their enthusiasm and passion for learning throughout the year. 
 
It is a privilege to care for and educate your children and I know our staff put so much effort into inspiring and engaging 
students to learn.  
 
I hope everyone has a lovely break over the Christmas holidays, spending time with family and friends.  
 
Merry Christmas and happy New Year! Enjoy your holidays and I look forward to welcoming you again in 2019. 
 

Mrs Samantha Loveridge  
Principal  

Getting organised for 
Term 1, 2019 

Wednesday 30 Jan 
• Students years 1-6 First 
day of school 
• Kinder Best Start 
 
Thursday 31 Jan 
• Kinder Best Start 
 
Friday 1 Feb 
• Kinder Best Start 
 
Monday 4 Feb 
• Kindergarten students 
first full day of school 
 
Wednesday 6 Feb 
• K-6 Welcome Assembly 
 
Thursday 7 Feb 
• Swimming Carnival years 
2-6 
 
Monday 18 Feb 
• AFL after school clinic 
 
Wednesday 20 Feb 
• Kindy BBQ 
 
Thursday 21 Feb 
• First day of scripture 
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This term, the Primary Ethics program started at Panania North Primary School with a Stage 1 class and a Stage 2 class 
taught by trained volunteer ethics teachers, David Walsh and Kylie Tyler.   We’ve only had a few lessons so far but 
already the children are learning how ethics classes work, and we’ve covered topics such as different types of questions, 
pride, and being selfish.  
 
In ethics classes, children learn how to think logically, disagree respectfully and support their arguments with evidence, 
rather than act according to blind habit or peer pressure. Children can use these skills for life. If you are interested in 
enrolling your child in ethics classes in 2019, please contact the school office. For more information about Primary Ethics, 
please visit www.primaryethics.com.au. 
 
With the Primary Ethics program just starting at PNPS, we are looking for more volunteers to teach ethics from Term 1 of 
2019. If you are available each Thursday morning, and you have an interest in children’s education and development of 
critical thinking skills, please visit www.primaryethics.com.au/volunteer. Alternatively, you can contact the PNPS Ethics 
Coordinator, Kylie Tyler, on 0423 320 063, or kyliectyler@yahoo.com.au. 
 
We wish everyone a relaxing holiday and look forward to a great year in ethics classes in 2019! 
 
Kylie Tyler                                           David Walsh 
Volunteer Ethics Coordinator (PNPS)   Volunteer Ethics Teacher (PNPS) 
Volunteer Ethics Teacher (PNPS) 

 
Students have been involved in so many great initiates over Term 4; it has been great to see so much effort and 
enthusiasm.  
 
Talent Quest  
Congratulations to these talented students who competed in the PNPS Talent Quest earlier this term:- 
  
Aishra K, Diama S, Eleni S and Liliana A (1st) 
Alyssa V and Lilly V (2nd) 
Kristina T and Taylor N (3rd) 
Abby G and Zoey G (Highly Commended) 
Joanne D (Best Costume) 

Duke B (Bravery Award) 
Ebony B (Creative Flair) 
Jorja D (Encouragement Award) 
Kaleah D (Most Improved) 

  
CAPA Awards 
The following Banks Arts awards were organised through Federal Member for Banks Mr David Coleman MP to recognise 
the consistent effort and commitment to the Creative and Practical Arts in 2018 at Panania North Public School:- 
  
ES1 – Cooper C (Hawks) 
S1 – Megan L (Turtles) 

S2 – Tejasha K (Dingoes) 
S3 - Karinda P (Kookaburras) 

  
Christmas Card Competition 
PNPS had four students successful in this opportunity! 
  
Lilli F (Herons) Age 10 (Runner Up) 
Noah B (Tiger Cats) Age 8 (Finalist) 

Sanskriti T (Herons) Age 9 (Finalist) 
Daniel C (Wallabies) Age 10 (Finalist) 

  
Premier's Reading Challenge  
For completing PRC for seven years, these students have been awarded a platinum certificate:- 
  
Abdulkarim E (Pythons), Riley F (Kookaburras), Aimee L (Wallabies), Sara M (Kookaburras), Maeghan M (Wallabies), 
Taylor N (Kookaburras), Marissa P (Sugargliders), Isabella P (Wallabies) and Jarryd W (Wallabies). 
  
For completing PRC for four years, there were 75 students awarded a gold certificate:- Congratulations to you all! 
  
Mr Tim Wotherspoon 

http://www.primaryethics.com.au/
http://www.primaryethics.com.au/volunteer
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Classes for 2019 
 

To assist students and parents prepare for next year we are publishing our proposed class structures for 2019. Please 
remember that the school must enrol students who live in the area and it is extremely difficult for us to predict the number or 
age of new students. As a result, this class structure may need to be adjusted in the first few weeks of 2019. 
 

Stage Teacher Class  Name 

ES1 
Kindergarten 

Ben Hampton 
Hawks 
 

ES1 
Kindergarten 

Rebecca Collins Cockatoos 

ES1 
Kindergarten 

Jayne Rainer 
Rosellas 
 

Stage 1 
(Years 1) 

Felicity Chamberlain 
 

Corellas 
 
 

Stage 1 
(Years 1) 

Alia Evans 
Eagles 
 

Stage 1  
(Years 1 & 2) 

Jane Thomas 
Turtledoves 
 

Stage 1  
(Year 2) 

Kelly Gibbs Galahs 

Stage 1  
(Year 2) 

Liam Yabsley Lyrebirds 

Stage 2 
(Years 3 & 4) 

Alicia Hall/Irene 
Georgakopoulos 

Green Herons 

Stage 2 
(Years 3 & 4) 

Louise Curry 
 
Currawongs 
 

Stage 2 
(Years 3 & 4) 

Teresa Fletcher/Raquel 
Watters 

Fairy Wrens 

Stage 2 
(Years 3 & 4) 

Natalie Hill 
Honeyeaters 
 

Stage 3 
(Years 5 & 6) 

Ben Williams 
Wagtails 
 

Stage 3 
(Years 5 & 6) 

Matt Slyney Seagulls 

Stage 3 
(Years 5 & 6) 

Michael Polson 
Penguins 
 

Stage 3 
(Years 5 & 6) 

Tonia Arzoumalian 
Albatross’ 
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Stage 1 Class Requirements for 2019 (years 1 and 2) 
Please ensure all of your child’s belongings are labelled with their name.  

Please note that equipment will need to be replaced at the end of every term.  
 
 Equipped pencil case for tray with: 

- HB pencils 

- 1 wooden ruler (thin width) marked in 

centimetres with 0 marked at end point 

- Scissors (8cm blade, pointy tips) 

- Glue stick (please replace as needed) 

- Packet of textas 

- Packet of wind up crayons 

- Paint shirt 

- Library bag 

- Headphones 

 

 Small pencil case for the desk with: 

- 3 x HB lead pencils 

- 1 x Sharpener with catcher 

- 1 x eraser 

- 1 x glue 

- 2 x coloured pencils 

 

 4 x whiteboard textas 

 2 x boxes of tissues 

 2 x pocket envelopes (home reader and 

homework) 

 A4 display folder with sleeves (assessment 

folder) 

 A4 exercise book (homework) 

 Wet wipes 

 

Stage 2 Class Requirements for 2019 (years 3 and 4) 
Please ensure all of your child’s belongings are labelled with their name.  

Please note that equipment will need to be replaced at the end of every term.  

 HB pencils  

 2 red pens 

 Coloured pencils 

 Packet of textas 

 Ruler 

 Eraser 

 Scissors 

 Pencil sharpener with container 

 4 different coloured highlighters 

 3 glue sticks 

 Tissues 

 Baby wipes 

 Hand sanitiser 

 1 small pencil case, which can remain on 

the desktop without taking up too much space 

 2 x A4 envelope style folders 

 Display folder with plastic sleeves 

 Paint shirt (optional) 

 USB drive 

 Library bag 

 Whiteboard markers 

 Macquarie dictionary and thesaurus 

(mandatory) 

 

Stage 3 Class Requirements for 2019 (years 5 and 6) 
Please ensure all of your child’s belongings are labelled with their name.  

Please note that equipment will need to be replaced at the end of every term.  

 Small to medium pencil case 

 Red, blue pens 

 HB pencils 

 Sharpener 

 Ruler 

 Scissors 

 Glue sticks 

 Correction tape (no liquid) 

 Geometry set (includes protractor and pair 

of compasses) 

 8GB USB 

 2 boxes of tissues 

 2 packets of wet wipes 

 4 whiteboard markers 

 2 Highlighter pens 

 BYOD  

 Lap pad / Lap tray (not essential)  
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Advertisements. 

The school often publishes information on behalf of Community groups – parents need to decide the appropriateness of activities 
involving their child. It is the responsibility of each parent to research the bona fides of any organisation, in which you wish your child to 
be involved in. 
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